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Minutes for the Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting held on Friday 22nd October 
2021 at the Village Hall, Sutton Courtenay commencing at 4.30pm 

 
 

Present: Cllrs Atkinson, Daw (chair), Field, Hemamda 
 

 

2021/244 Apologies for absence 
 Apologies were received from Cllrs Butler, Stewart and Willott 
 
2021/245 Declarations of Interest 
 There were no declarations of interest. 
 
2021/246 Joint letter with neighbouring parishes regarding lack of consultation in 

relation to the HIF works.  
 A discussion took place in relation to working with the parish councils of 

Appleford, Culham and Burcot & Clifton Hampden by sending a joint letter to 
OCC Cabinet & OCC Planning Committee regarding the lack of due 
consultation with parishes most affected by the HIF1 application. It was 
discussed, agreed and  

    RESOLVED THAT that the Council contributes to the joint letter  
as well as make a presentation at OCC cabinet or 
full council meeting whichever is the earlier. 

Sutton Courtenay would wish the following included in the joint letter as 
follows:-  
SCPC has consistently asked OCC 
a. to provide modelling results and underpinning data which demonstrate  

the pros and cons of the proposed new link road having a junction with 
the B4016 in terms of impact on traffic through Sutton Courtenay 

b. to provide a Cost benefit analysis of both options 
c. Inclusion in the scheme of the derating of the B4016 to a 'C' road and 

the removal of routing agreements 
d. Inclusion of traffic calming measures 
e. Construction traffic does not access site through the village  
f. Rights of Way remain open and are not blocked off 

 
 

https://www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk/default.aspx

